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                 “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers: 
 
One of my favorite bible verses is Proverbs 
13:20.  King Solomon says, “Walk with the 
wise and become wise, for a companion of 
fools suffers harm.” 
 
As my two years as Grand Knight comes to an 
end, I can’t help but feel I have walked with 
the wise.   
 
Council 11402 is not only made up of the 
brightest men in our community, but Brothers 
of     passion and compassion; willing to walk 
the walk in the name of charity.  You are men 
of conviction, truly following in the footsteps 
of our founder, Father Michael J. McGivney.   
     
You may be familiar with the phrase, “I serve 
at the pleasure of the President.”  Well, for 
me, it has been great honor to serve at the 
pleasure of this amazing council. 
 
Our list of accomplishments over the last two 
years is astonishing.   We have grown the Fish 
Fry to the point where we are averaging over 
1,200 meals a night, expanded the Pumpkin 
Patch to where it has become a staple of the    
parish, increased the onion sale and started a 
profit-making Bingo night.  And we continue 
to grow the membership of the council.  
  
If you’ve attended one of our well-
choreographed first degree exemplifications 
over the past two years, you’ve heard me tell 
the new Brothers, “No one will every twist 
your arm to volunteer, but the more you put 
into the Knights of Columbus, the more you’ll 
get out.”    
 
That certainly has been my experience.   And 
perhaps the most significant thing I’ve gotten 
out of our council is the lifetime friendships 
I’ve forged.   It is amazingly comforting to 
look across the room during a monthly     
business meeting, and know that there are at 
least a few dozen men that I can explicitly 
count on.  Not only for help on a project, but 
for guidance in life.  If you are a member of 
our council, and are not active, you are sure 
missing out! 

 
It’s impossible to thank everyone in the   
council who’ve helped make this job easy 
(well, maybe not easy, but doable).   I could 
not have been Grand Knight without Lou 
Hlad.  Lou, your dedication to this council is 
amazing!   
 
Ditto for past Grand Knights Stan Wasowski 
and Greg Crnkovich (yes, despite Greg’s   
constant interruptions at business meetings to 
ensure that Robert’s Rules were followed to a 
T, he’s been a great help). 
 
John Buckholz is my Knight of the Year.   
Every year!   From Onions, to Desserts with 
Santa, to feeding the hungry, John is truly a 
Knight in Shining Armor.   
 
A Grand Knight is only as good as his       
Warden.   No one has been better at this job 
than Pat Fahey, whose organizational skills 
are second to none.   
 
And of course my Deputy Grand Knight, 
Dean Trantow, who’s been invaluable as my 
right-hand man. 
 
But truth be told, it’s the entire Brotherhood 
that has made the last two years a success for 
Council 11402.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 

Bob Fiscella 
Grand Knight,  
All Saints Council 11402 
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New 3rd Degree Council Brothers 

New 2nd Degree Council Brothers 

At the May13th Third Degree Exemplification at Holy Spirit Council 6517,      
these 8 All Saints Brothers progressed to the 3rd Degree. Shown (L-R) are 
Nick King, Jack Vander Wiele, Rich Tomaszewski, Steve Pfister, Joe Inglima, Ky 
Phanhsavath, Mike Gregory, and Woody Jones. Congrats to these brothers and 
much thanks to Chancellor Bill Camden who managed the event for us. 

             John Duval                               Brendan Loff 

At the May 17th second degree at St. Brigid Council 10632, Brothers Duval and Loff were 
lifted to the 2nd degree. Chancellor Bill Camden accompanied them and the three of them 
are to be heartily thanked and commended. 
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New 1st Degree Council Brothers 

At the May 27th, 2014 first degree exemplification, 
these four gentlemen became new brothers. Doyle 
Cheatham works for Norfolk Southern, Sean Corri-
gan is a corporate banker, Jason Dew is a professer at 
Georgia perimeter College. 
 
The fourth, Hedy Sevilla, is a Deacon-in-Formation 
and has been assigned to All Saints.  He has about two 
more years of training before he is ordained a full 
deacon. Sevilla is an accountant for Joseph A. Banks 
for his day job. He continues a tradition of 100% 
Knight  participation by the All Saints clergy. 
 
All four are married. We welcome these fine additions 
to our council. 

    Doyle Cheatham             Sean Corrigan               Jason Dew 

Guillermo (Hedy) Sevilla 

1st/2nd Combined Degrees - Wednesday, May 21st - Atlanta Council #660 at 2620 Buford Hwy, 
Atlanta 30324.  1st degree at 7 PM, register 6 PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM.  
Register 7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net. Those needing only 2nd 
degree should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then   participate as candidates 
for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday, June 24th at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates arrive by 6:45 PM 
for 7:30 PM ceremony. Coat and tie for pictures please. Light refreshments afterward. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, 
then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).  

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Parish Bingo Forging Ahead!! 
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Brothers Dominic Palermo and E.J. Couvillion were presented each with a Knight-of-the-
Month award for their contributions toward managing our growing monthly Bingo events. 
Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad gave out the awards. May again saw 107 players spend a       
relaxing evening at the All Saints Social Hall. If you’ve never played you will enjoy the    
companionship and excitement. Try it next on June 26th at 7:30 PM. 
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 Our Tuesday, June 3rd, Business Meeting will be our Fraternal Year election meeting. The fraternal year 
extends from July 1st 2014 to June 30th 2015. Please make a serious effort to attend, since our elections are 
most important to the future functioning of the council. Members must attend the meeting to vote. There 
are no absentee ballots allowed. Members must have paid their dues to be eligible to either vote or run for 
office. 
 
Every brother, 3rd degree or 4th degree, is eligible to run for any office. I hope that anyone who is not        
currently an officer, but wishes to run, will immediately notify a member of the Nominating Committee. 
That committee consists of  Bob Mitchell, Stan Wasowski, and Don Myers, the three council trustees. 
Their contact information is near the back of this newsletter. 
 
The Nominating Committee surveys current officers to see if they wish to run for another term and gives 
their recommendations to the council. These are only recommendations and may be can be ignored by the 
voters. An eligible member may even be nominated from the floor just before the voting for that office at 
the June Business Meeting. 
 
Usually most of our officers wish to return, making the Nominating Committee’s recommendations easy. 
This year will see a greater than usual change of officers. Grand Knight Fiscella and Treasurer Commito 
have not chosen to rerun for their positions.  Trustee 1-Year, Don Myers, slides off the officer list as the 
trustees move down one slot each. The retiring Grand Knight traditionally becomes the Trustee 3-year 
term officer, but that is an elected position. The Chaplain and Lecturer offices are appointed by the new 
Grand Knight and are not elected positions. The Financial Secretary is appointed by the Supreme Knight 
for a three-year term. 
 
The Nominating Committee recommends: 
 
Grand Knight-                    Dean Trantow                 (former Deputy Grand Knight) 
Deputy Grand Knight-       Pat Fahey                        (former Warden) 
Chancellor-                          Bill Camden                    (incumbent) 
Advocate-                             BJ Van Gundy                (incumbent)                                
Warden-                               open                  
Recorder-                             Ed Trainor                      (incumbent) 
Treasurer-                            Dave Riedinger               (not previously an officer)                
 
Inside Guard-                       Ed Pierson (incumbent)   One officer selected.  Losing  
              Bryan St. Romain        candidates as assistants. 
                                                 
Outside Guard-                     Mark Foster                      (incumbent)       
                                                Bill Schmitz                       (incumbent) 
Our bylaws allow two Outside Guard officers. 
 
Trustee 3-Year Term-     Bob Fiscella          (former Grand Knight) 
Trustee 2-Year Term-     Bob Mitchell         (former 3-year  Trustee)) 
Trustee 1-Year Term-     Stan Wasowski     (former 2-Year Trustee) 
 

Appointed Offices 
Chaplain                           Msgr. Hugh Marren  (continues as Chaplain) 
Financial Secretary          Dennis Caniglia     (continues his three-year appointed term) 
Lecturer                             (open)                     appointed by the new Grand Knight 
 
Please advise immediately if you wish to run for any of these offices (provided you have achieved the 3rd-
degree level). All elected officers and assistant guards must partake in the Officer Installation Ceremony 
to be held in late June (to be announced). If unable to attend, they must provide a stand-in to receive their 
jewel of office from the District Deputy and District Marshall. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Lou Hlad  770-394-6327 
Newsletter Editor 

Elections at June 3rd Business Meeting 
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Monsignor Kiernan Still Active at 89 

Anyone who thought that our Brother, Sir Knight Monsignor Donald Kiernan 
was sitting around in his room at St. George Village watching TV is very mis-
taken. He still has miles to go before he sleeps. We are proud of our member. 

 

Courtesy of the 
Dunwoody Crier 
May 28th, 2014 
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Korean War Veterans Appreciation Dinner 

7 

This was the scene outside the All Saints gym on Saturday, May 31st, as the 4th degree 
Assembly Knights rounded up 29 living veterans of the Korean War just prior to the 
dinner honoring them for their service. Inside 160 diners were waiting to applaud them 
as they were introduced and escorted inside individually by a knight honor guard. 
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All Saints Parish Onion Sale Sets Record 

 

Once again, our Council has 
stepped up to the task of 
Selling Vidalia Onions and 
wound up setting a NEW 
RECORD of 560 ten– pound 
bags of these “Fresh From 
The Farm” onions.  Thanks 
to the Management Team 
of John Buchholz, Dean 
Trantow and Bruce Ma-
linoff, PLUS over 70 Super 
Sales Volunteers, we SOLD 
OUT by the end of the 5 PM  
Sunday Mass.    

This year we supported 9 
Councils for a total of 2,300 

ten-pound bags.  Normally we would have had more councils (last year the total was nearly 
3,000 bags) but we lost 3 councils when we had to defer the selling date due to the lateness of 
the    Onion Crop.  

This year’s participating councils were (by number of bags sold): 

All Saints – 560, Basilica of the Sacred heart – 75, Mary our Queen – 95, St. Andrews – 200, St. 
Benedict – 300, St. Brendan – 200, St. Brigid – 400, St. Joseph’s (Athens ) -200,  St. Monica – 275 

This Sale wouldn’t be possible without ALL YOUR HELP – and the help of Deacon Ed Krise and 
his staff at Courier South, who year after year have allowed us to use their Norcross warehouse 
to receive the onions, redistribute them to pallets for the individual Councils, and then handle 
the "on-time" delivery. 

It is always hard to try to figure out just how many onions to order for All Saints. For for the last 
few years we have sold out by the end of the 12:15 Mass. This year we decided we would order 
a few more onions and show the 5 PM Mass attendees what a Vidalia Onion looked like. 
Thankfully, they liked what they saw. We set a new record and made more $$$$ for our      
Charities.  

But, it wouldn’t have happened if we hadn’t had great results from selling to the attendees at 
the Chinese  Mass at 3 PM.  Thanks to Brother Ky Phanhsavath, who is part of this small       
Catholic Community, we sold 17 bags at this Mass. He literally stopped the people in their 
tracks with his sales pitch (in Chinese-of course) to buy our onions. Still not sure what he said,  
but IT WORKED! 

There are lots of similar stories of Council Brothers and family members who went far and 
above the norm to help our Sale be such a success. Thanks to all who BOUGHT onions, 8 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 

Donated $1,000 to Atlanta Community Food Bank. 
Staffed the food services for SVDP Golf Tournament. 

Donated $500 to Atlanta Vietnam Veterans Assoc. 
Donated $500 to Dekalb County “Relay for Life”. 
Donated Fish Fry “Split-the-Pot” proceeds to the 

Gray Plunkett African missionary activities. 
Donated $100 to defray costs of the National            
Association of Deaconate Directors Meeting. 

Donated $500 to Senior Connections. 
Donated $1,000 for a National Football Foundation 

scholarship for a Catholic High school. 
Donated $1,000 toward Wounded Warrior                

all–terrain wheelchair. 
Staffed several Christo Rey High School work days. 

Staffed third Bingo night with over 100 players, 
Five Knights went on the Parish Jamaica Trip. 

Sponsor/Provide Drivers for I-Care senior medical 
transport to and from appointments. 
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Pay Council Dues Electronically !! 
Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting  more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 
 
 Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name. 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in or it allows you to use a credit card. 
 
Your 2014 dues are $42 to cover the cost of this convenient way to pay your dues. 
 
If you prefer, send a check to me at the below address for $40 payable to  
“KofC Council 11402” or bring it to our next monthly meeting on Tues. 2/4/2014. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Dennis Caniglia, 3291 Rose Ridge, Atlanta GA 30340-4069   (770-908-0484) 
adennisc@bellsouth.net 

http://www.kc11402.org/
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My previous two articles discussed important steps that lead to retirement. But 
what happens once you reach that goal? You’ve got free time to pursue your inter-
ests, visit friends and family and relax. It’s a beautiful thing indeed. 

 
You’ve now entered the de-accumulation phase. You will start to spend down 

the assets you have accumulated during your working years. Remember:  a 60-
year-old man has a 20% chance of making it to 95! A 60-year-old woman has a 
30% chance. And there is a 40% chance that at least one member of a married 60-
year-old couple will make it to 95. That’s a long time to live off of accumulated 
cash while you don’t work. Save, save, save, so you will be able to de-accumulate. 

 
As a Knight, you have access to a product that is designed to make saving safe 

and easy. Our annuity is designed to provide guaranteed long-term security. Con-
sistent and disciplined savings placed into this annuity over time can provide in-
come at retirement that you cannot outlive. With that guarantee comes the fact 
that no one has ever lost money put in a Knights of Columbus annuity (remember, 
absolute safety of principal) and consider the value you are getting. 

 
Contributing money to an annuity can also have positive tax implications 

(always check with your tax professional on these matters). And our annuities offer 
a competitive interest rate, consistent with our primary goal of absolute safety of 
principal.  

 
Take some time to meet with me and I will explain fully the benefits of selecting 

our annuity, along with the benefits of our top-rated life insurance, disability in-
come and long term care insurance plans. As you consider options as you proceed 
toward retirement, think about one thing guaranteed to help you and open a 
Knights of Columbus annuity. 

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            

  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

June Tip --  Four Parts of Retirement. Phase Three.  

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future. 



11 

 
June Birthdays  

John Heneghan                2nd 

Ed Krise                           4th 

John Francis                    5th 

John Byrne                       8th 

Dwight Smith                   9th 

Bill Garrett                     10th 

Jon Peterson                   10th 

Al Tiede                           10th 

Dave Jeanson                  11th 

Tim Lamb                       12th 

Michael Paolozzi             12th 

Tim McHugh                   13th 

David Bailey                    15th 

Sean Corrigan                 15th 

Michael Smit                   15th 

Bob Mack                        16th 

Stan Wasowski                16th 

Carlos Gonzalez              17th 

Anthony Jabaley             19th 

Marty McCormick         19th 

Nathan Bork                    21st 

Kevin Flagg                     21st 

James Connell                22nd              

Pat Fahey                        22nd 

John Vander Wiele        22nd 

George Foster                 23rd 

Ray Gustin                      24th 

Matt Kirchin                   24th 

Richard Saunders          24th       

John Cahill                     25th 

Brian Benninghoff         26th 

John Dawkins                 26th 

Greg Kantak                   26th 

Dave Davis                      30th 

Dominic Palermo           30th 

   Council Significant Dates 
June Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                                Years 

         25th    Pat & Theresa Callahan                      65 

         12th    Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger                  59 

            1st    Norb & Barbara Braza                       57 

         15th    Don & Ruth Del Guercio                    57 

            1st    Ray & Betty-Lee Egan                        57 

           8th    Louis & Marianne Vogel                    57 

         13th    Ken & Patsy Winkler                          55 

         25th    David & Eileen Webster                     54 

         24th    Frank & Jean Farrell                          53 

          3rd    Fred & Margaret Schlitt                      53 

         17th    Bill & Katie Schmitz                            53 

         23rd    Dennis & Marie Crean                       52 

            1st    Keith & Janet Kieffer                         51 

         20th    John & Joan Muenchen                      50 

         27th    George & Joanne Swartz                    50 

         26th    Joseph & Susan Bruder                      49 

         12th    Ray & Sharon Donohue                      49 

         12th    Gene & Beth Wysocki                         49 

         29th    Jack & Jean DeVeer                            48 

         25th    John & Kathy Seggerson                    48  

         15th    Dennis & Susan Mackin                     46 

           6th    Ralph & Didi O’Connor                     46 

            1st    Alex & Susan Williams                       46 

          17th    Ray & Nan Eberly                               45 

          12th    Larry & Nancy Cullen                        43 

            9th    Ed & Judy McGinniss                         41 

          16th    Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra                41 

            7th    David & Marcia Grayson                   40 

          19th    Mike & Jane Will                                38 

           10th   John & Katherine Cahill                    36 

           30th   Doc & Sharon Malone                         35 

           16th   David & Belkis Sykes                          35 

             6th   Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor                34 

            27th  Woody & Janet Jones                         33 

            20th   Rick & Laura Rother                         33 

           22nd   Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger              28 

            11th   Roc & Carol Tschirhart                    26 

            30th   Bernard & Annmarie Boehnlein      24 

           22nd   David & Kerstin Adelman                 23 

            15th   Dwight & Erin Smith                         23 

           22nd   BJ & Christy Van Gundy                  23 

            11th   Jim & Ellie Campbell                        20 

            16th   Greg & Dawn Pyne                            20 

            10th    Paul & Joan Borer                            19 

            17th   Bob & Rita Fiscella                            19 

            30th   Bill & Jennifer Toomey                     19 

            14th   Lee & Tracy Cullom                          17 

            20th   Mike & Roxanne Haslach                 16 

             2nd   Kevin & Amy Ryan                            14 

            16th   Jim & Courtney Reilly                       13 

            28th   Mike & Loriann Martell                    11 

            13th   John & Jacqueline Shaffer                10              

            18th   Matt & Catherine Hurd                      9 

              6th   Chris & Joli Murtha                            7 

              5th   Jason & Dorota Miller                         5 
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 45 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Harold L. Norman          12/08/2013     Charles F. Mahony        2/20/2011     Paul G. Horan                     6/02/2005       
Paul J. Reale                   11/10/2013     Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011     Edwin L. Woerner              5/21/2005       
James L. Mammoser        8/03/2013     David B. Moeller          5/09/2010      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr            1/13/2005     
Tom E. Mix                      6/13/2013     Francis G. Welter        12/19/2009      James J. McCabe              10/22/2004       
Edward J. Qualters           3/19/2013     Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009       Robert J. Lescher               5/17/2003 
Marcus Carroll                 3/12/2013     William G. Lehman      4/16/2009      Brad M. Scranton               5/14/2003     
Edward J. Pavlik            1/13/2013     Rober t L. Morell         4/29/2008     Phillip A. Haluska           12/18/2002 
George L. Cajigal, Sr.        1/8/2013     Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008      Joseph A. Miller                  12/2/2002 
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012     John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008     James R. Fraser                  9/21/2002 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer     4/10/2007      Kenneth E. Smith               6/02/2000 
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       Elias M. Mualem               3/27/2000 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011     Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006      John W. Lynch III          12/15/1999 
Warren P. Vicknair       6/21/2011     Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005     Ronald S. Kur tzer            12/12/1999 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011     Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh        11/25/1998 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      William J. Batdorf               3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  

 

 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 
     Frank Murphy       Dennis Canaglia 
     Jack Klapka            Nestor Montero       
     Mike Walker           Wiley Maloof 
     George Swartz         Mark Foster 
     George Doyle           Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean           Eric Martin 
    John Pepitone            Bill Camden 
    Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
    Al Kosek                    Dave Jeanson 
    Bill Giles                    Sam Portis     
    Jim Callison 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor     Don del Guercio 
   John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 
   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
   Andy Diaz                 Jean-Paul Roy 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Brian Baker   Anthony Almeter   Jack Knight 
Matt Dalrymple    Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small         Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Deacon-in-Formation Hedy Sevilla 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Brother John Klein, LC 
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
 

Our Beloved Widows 
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale    Jaye Norman    Bea Hurt 
MaryAnn Delaria (Lehman) 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Jon Bird’s wife, Yoshii 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles & wife Stephanie 
James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette Fox, 57 
Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Charles Lynch’s sister, Rea Queen 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin ,Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Jason Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friends and relations 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Memento Languorem 

                   Memento Mori 
Sir Knight Charlie Lynch has lost his sister Rea, who passed away recently after a 
courageous bout with lung cancer.  Charlie has asked that we keep Rea in our   
prayers. 
 
Brother Mike Walker has asked for prayers for his niece's baby boy, Raylen Hurst, who 
died in his sleep.  Raylen was just three months old.  
 
Please keep Charles Cabibi, the father of Brother Adam Cabibi, in your prayers.  
Charles passed away from pneumonia and complications from Leukemia.  Charles 
was two months shy of his 78th birthday. Please keep the family in your prayers. 
 

Sir Knights are  
remembered  

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

12



13 

 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    Bruce Malinoff             770-986-9362       bmalinoff@bellsouth.net  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bryan St. Romain        678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                         
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                    770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson01@gmail.com                                                        
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Bill Camden                    770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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June 
 Council Mtg 

 
Officers 6 PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 
 

Elections 

4th Degree 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 
 

 

 
Combined 

1st/2nd 
Degree 

Ceremonies 
Atlanta 660 

Buford Hwy. 
 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

June 2014 

 
 

Father’s 
Day 

 
Widowers 

Social  
Dinner 
Meeting 
6:30 PM 

McGivney 

Fish Fry 
Volunteers 
Apprecia-

tion 
Party 

McGivney 
1:30 PM 

Eucharistic 
Congress 

4th Degree 
Augusta 


